FTC 09/01 – Appendix A

FLEET TOWN COUNCIL
Wednesday 4th August 2010   7.30pm
Harlington Centre
Councillors
Bob Schofield (BS), George Woods (GW),  Richard Appleton (RA), Arthur Hurley (AH), Steve Forster (SF), Sue Fisher (SF), Dai Pierce (DP), Sue Tilley (ST), Helen Perthen (HP), , Paul Einchcomb (PE),Richard Robinson (RR), Alan Hope (ALH)
Also Present
Jan Hyatt - Clerk

District Councillor Sharyn Wheale (SW)
District Councillor Stephen Parker – from 7.41pm
Sgt Paul Franks attended but had to leave before the start of the meeting to attend an incident.
	54/10
	Apologies for absence
	Action

	
	Apologies had been received from Councillors Macallan and Butler. 
	

	
	
	

	55/10
	Declaration of Interest relating to any item on the agenda

None
	

	
	
	

	
	Public Session
The Chairman adjourned the meeting to allow members of the public to speak.  District/County Councillor Wheale reported the following:

· In August there could be some traffic disruption as HCC will be carrying out a programme of road repairs.
· The grit bin allocation is currently being finalised and distribution is starting

· The Town Council might like to consider replacing the finger post signs around the town
	

	
	
	

	56/10
	Approval of the minutes of the meeting of 7th July 2010

It was agreed that the minutes be accepted as an accurate record.  
The Chairman thanked Councillor Tilley for taking the minutes at the meeting of 7th July in the Clerk’s absence.
	

	
	
	

	57/10
	Chairman’s Announcements
· BS proposed the resolution to move items 62/10 and 63/10 into a private and confidential session.  This was seconded by RR and all were in favour
· BS intends to circulate a paper on potential reorganisation and redefining of terms of reference for the committees now that a the council has completed one round of meetings
· BS hopes to invite Martin Pearson, the consultant for the Fleet Town Vision, to give a briefing at the next meeting
BS thanked the Clerk for all her hard work as this is her last meeting before she leaves at the end of August
	BS

	
	
	

	58/10
	To agree the response to the FTAP consultation
	

	
	Prior to the meeting BS had circulated the report from the working party.  He highlighted the objectives which had been used to prioritise the proposed schemes.  Fleet Town Council’s objectives are as follows:

1. Traffic Diversion
2. Pedestrian Safety

3. Community Transport

4. Cycle Networks

5. Road improvements

6. Fleet Station improvements.

Some members had proposed some amendments to the report:

· Suggest an investigation into continuing the Calthorpe Park/Views cycle route through Victoria Road into Branksomewood Road.  The hope being that HCC will look creatively into ways to overcome certain constraints.

· Highlighting the importance of community transport

· Stating the Council’s support for the scheme in the introduction – it was agreed to include the statement that Fleet Town Council broadly supports the plan.

The council resolved to embody the comments into the report and then forward the response to HCC.

RR thanked BS for all his hard work in putting this report together.

	BS/JH

	59/10
	Meeting with Chief Executive of HDC
· To receive a report

BS had circulated a report about a meeting he had attended regarding the collaborative effort between HDC and FTC in structuring the LDF for January 2011.  This is a result of the new government and its bottom-up approach to housing and infrastructure needs.  
· To agree to set up a working party
The effort will require a great deal of work to produce a 25 year vision for Fleet.  BS therefore proposed establishing a working group to get the process moving and co-ordinate the effort.  It was noted that HDC Head of Planning would be willing to assist.  It was therefore resolved to establish the group which would meet on August 19th.  The following members volunteered to attend: Councillors Fisher, Forster, Tilley, Woods, Schofield, Pierce, Perthen, Hope and Appleton.

	

	60/10

	To receive a report from the RLA Committee
Members had received the minutes and the chairman of the committee highlighted the following:

· Skate Park – the committee is exploring ways to reduce noise in light of residents’ complaints

· Ancells Farm – the grant funding has been withdrawn

· Cemetery – steps are being taken to rectify the flooding issue, deal with memorial safety issues and amend certain charges

· Basingbourne Woods – efforts are being made to rectify some damage 

· Calthorpe Park tennis programme is being monitored

· Harlington Centre – manager has started work 


	

	61/10
	To receive a report from the Policy and Finance Committee 
It was agreed to take this in the private and confidential session.  

 
	

	62/10
	To confirm the appointment of the new officers
Under minute 57/10 it was agreed that this would be discussed in a private and confidential session

	

	63/10

	To receive a report on the football club investigation
Under minute 57/10 it was agreed that this would be discussed in a private and confidential session


	

	64/10
	Clerk’s Report
	

	
	The Clerk reported the following:
· Litter SLA – this has now been received to formalise the existing arrangements

· Harlington Centre VAT issue remains unresolved as the promised letter has not been forwarded by HDC finance

· Payroll – this has been prepared earlier than normal as the Clerk will be on leave

· Training – the Core Skills for Councillors course has been organised for September 15th.  All councillors are urged to attend.


	

	61- 63/10
	Private and confidential 
	

	
	Cllr. Robinson proposed and Cllr. Woods seconded that the following resolution be adopted.  All were in favour
This council resolves in accordance with the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 to exclude the press and public for discussion re Staffing matter and contracts where publicity might be prejudicial to the special nature of the business 

	


There being no further business
Meeting closed at 10.58pm
Signed………………………………..              

Date:…………………………..

	Date
	ACTIONS
	

	07/04/10
04/08/10
	Oakley Park –organise meeting with Friends of Oakley Park re access from Burnside 

RLA committee has opened discussions
	


	07/04/10
04/08/10
	Leases & Agreements – check for those missing
ongoing
	JH

	07/04/10

04/08/10
	Health & Safety – research into options

ongoing
	JH

	05/05/10

04/08/10
	Litter SLA – chase

This has now been received and formalises the agreement with the shadow council
	

	07/07/10

04/08/10
	Ensure that at least one Full Council meeting held at Ancells Farm
Ongoing
	JH

	07/07/10

04/08/10
	To establish with Chairman the exact numbers for quorums for each Committee

The Clerk had confirmed that the quorum is one half of the committee with a minimum of 3
	BS/JH

	07/07/10
04/08/10
	VAT - Approach Emma Broom (HDC) to raise formal complaint with Capita
Letter has been drafted
	BS/JH

	07/07/10
04/08/10
	FTAP 

· Arrange for Destination Data circulated to members
· Amend draft response to encourage HCC to survey PC3 & 10 and provide “toucan crossing” at Reading Road North.
· Arrange for Travel Plans for Fleet Schools to be circulated

· Confirm cost of surveys comes from within FTAP budget

· Investigate HCC requirement for 5 metres wide cycle paths

· Investigate the possible need for deep excavations at Views

· Approach FTAP Steering Group re: linking PC 10 and 3

Actioned
	SW
BS

SW

SW

SW

SW

	07/07/10
04/08/10
	Ancells Farm play area – progress project subject to funds and amendment to MOU
Funding has apparently been withdrawn
	BS/JH

	07/07/10
04/08/10
	Open Surgeries - Agenda Item for Policy & Finance Committee 
Ongoing
	JH

	07/07/10
04/08/10
	Core Skills Training - Arrange for 15/09/10 & reschedule RLA meeting.  Also move Planning Training to date in August
Actioned
	JH

	07/07/10
04/08/10
	Skate Park – Invite complainants to meeting
Actioned by RLA committee
	JH

	07/07/10

04/08/10
	Ground Maintenance – circulate dates and times of meetings

August and September dates to be circulated
	JH


